
TWIN RIVERS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
McClellan, CA. 95652 

May 6, 2024 
 

 

PUBLIC DISCLOSURE OF PROPOSED SPECIAL 
EDUCATION LOCAL PLAN, BUDGET PLAN AND 

SERVICE PLAN 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that pursuant to Government Code 3547.5 and AB 1200, the Board of Trustees 
of the Twin Rivers Unified School District (“District”) will hold a public hearing and provide a period for 
review of documents related to disclosure of the proposed Special Education Local Plan, Budget Plan and 
Service Plan. 
 
The Individuals with Disabilities Education Act 20 United States Code (20 USC) Section 1400 et seq. and related 
federal regulations, require each special education local plan area (SELPA) to ensure a continuum of program 
options are available to meet the needs of students with disabilities for special education and related services. Each 
SELPA must develop a Local Plan outlining policies for providing special education services in compliance with 
state and federal requirements.  
 
Staff presented information at the February 11, 2020 Board Meeting regarding new legislation that was passed and 
became effective in June of 2019.  Under AB 1808 Local Plan Special Education Local Plan Area, the California 
Department of Education (CDE) has establish guidelines for the coordinated development and submission of the 
local plan’s components. Beginning July 1, 2020, all SELPAs are required to submit a local plan using CDE-adopted 
templates. Section D: Annual Budget and Section E: Annual Services plan are being submitted for Public Hearing. 
 
The Public Hearing will be held on June 18, 2024, at 6:00 PM  
 
Members of the public may participate virtually https://www.trusd.net/Our-District/Board/Board-
Meetings/index.html. Our school board meetings will be livestreamed on the Twin Rivers YouTube channel the day 
of the board meeting. The video will launch live five minutes prior to the meeting. While the meetings will be hosted 
on YouTube, they will not be posted to the Board Meeting website.  The YouTube livestream will be posted in 
the Twin Rivers YouTube Channel at least 30 minutes before each meeting begins.  The public will be able to 
provide live comments in a virtual format. Please email click here for directions to pre-register to make a live stream 
comment. Comments must be submitted by 5:00 P.M. Your comments will be considered at the appropriate time on 
the agenda. 
 
In-Person Participation: 
 
Members of the public may attend in-person and provide public comment by submitting a green public comment 
card by 5:00 P.M.    
 
The proposed plan is available for public review on the Twin Rivers Unified School District website. 
 

Posted on the Twin Rivers Unified School District Website 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 


